
 
 

To the staff and workers of Volontariat 
 

 
 
Dear Sendil, Ganesh and Shanti 
Dear  member and worker of Volontariat, 
Dear members of the executive committee, 
 
Our Belgian committee is concerned about you, your families, your work. 
 
We admire the workers: 
 
if some had to - legally - respect the lockdown, others were able to continue making and 
distributing food parcels, prepared meals, others sewed masks, others ensured 
coordination, communication with our committees, and little by little, you get back in 
touch with families, children, as far as the government authorizes. 
 
You have extended the distributions to the most deprived, with the risks of contagion that 
this could involve, thus going beyond the strict concern of our sponsored children. Our 
committees are grateful to you. 
 
We welcome your news with joy, and relay to our supporters, hoping that the momentum 
of solidarity will snowball and that you can continue these aids as long as necessary. 
 
We have learned that a French association in Pondicherry has also supported you. This 
proves that others also appreciate  your action. 
 
From the bottom of our hearts, we thank you for your action, your dedication. 
We are happy to work with you and the other support committees. 
We see, and we hope that the spirit instilled by Madeleine, for so many years, continues 
to animate Volontariat, at the service of children and fragile or less fortunate people. 
 
Take care of yourself and those around, respect your security 

 
 

The 31th of May 
 
Belgian Committee : Abbé Magnée, Juan, Christian, Jean Louis et Patricia, Hélène, Dora, 
Jean, Jean-Claude, Francis et Dominique 

 



 
 
                                                                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


